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Monday 16th March 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Health and Wellbeing plan 

 

As a school we take the health and well-being of our all children, staff and parents seriously. During the 

period from now until Easter we have decided to put the following measures in place: 

 

Class Assemblies 

Planned class assemblies for the next few weeks will be postponed until the summer term. This is for the 

following classes: Robins, Edison, Flamingos, Explorers and Ospreys.  

Pathfinder Schools events 

KS1 and KS2 cross country events have been postponed as has the Choral festival. We will let you know the 

dates for when these have been re-scheduled.  

HJS Reading Week 

Reading at the end of the day with parents and visitors at HJS for the week 16th -20th March has been 

cancelled.  

Reading morning and morning jobs 

The usual morning reading sessions in Years R-3 and morning jobs with an adult in Years R and 1 have been 

temporarily stopped in order to reduce the number of people entering the building. As soon as we can this 

will be re-instated. 

Parents coming into the building with Reception children 

To try and limit the number of people entering the building we are asking for parents of children in reception 

to encourage your children to come into school on their own. The class teachers will be out to greet you 

and your children in the morning at the top of the ramp. You can pass on messages and share information 

here as you would normally do in the classrooms. The teachers will encourage your child to then say 

goodbye to you at the top of the ramp and go into their classroom on their own where teaching assistants 

will be there waiting to meet them. This is only a temporary arrangement and the sharing of information 

between staff and yourselves is extremely important to us which is why teachers will still be available before 

and after school.  

 

As more information becomes available we will update you on any future plans.  

 

Thank you for your support and understanding during the coming weeks.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Rachel Kiziak 

Executive Head Teacher 

Havelock Infant and Junior Schools 


